
 NAFFERTON PARISH COUNCIL 
 

Minutes of the meeting held on Wednesday 13th March 2013 at 7.30 p.m. in Nafferton 
School, Westgate, Nafferton 

 
Present Councillors Mr. A. Fassnidge, Mrs. M. Hubbard, Dr. M. Jackson,  
Mr. I. Kitching, Mr. G. Lavis, Mr. G. Ormerod, Mrs. B. Pickering, Mr. R. Richardson  
 
Mrs. S. Tait and Mr. M. Taysom 
 
2 Members of the Public              PCSO C. Webster 
 
Mrs. S. Tait and Mr. M. Taysom – completed the Register of Interests (The Localism 
Act 2011) and signed the Acceptance of Office as a Parish Councillor for Nafferton. 
 
Councillor Mr. A. Fassnidge signed the declaration of acceptance as the Parish 
Council Chairman for Nafferton 
 
T113 Apologies for absence received from Councillors Mrs. M. Buckton,  
Mr. N. Smith and Mrs. F. Trewartha 
 
Dr. M. Jackson proposed that planning application 13/00068/PLF should be 
considered – seconded Mr. I. Kitching 
 
T114 Declarations of pecuniary or non-pecuniary interests 
 
All Parish Councillors declared a pecuniary interest in planning application 
13/00068/PLF 
 
T115 The minutes of the last meeting having been circulated were agreed and signed 
 
Proposed Councillor Mrs. M. Hubbard – seconded Councillor Mr. G. Lavis 
 
T116  Matters arising 
 
The draft Section 25 Riparian Owner Reminder letter was presented to the meeting  
Councillor Mr. G. Lavis proposed that the letter should be used as and when 
necessary – seconded Councillor Mr. I. Kitching 
 
PCSO C. Webster attended the meeting and informed the meeting that there had 
been some traffic issues along Westgate, Nafferton – any speeding issues should be 
reported to ERYC 
 
PCSO Webster assured the meeting that there were no plans to close Driffield Police 
Station – Sergeant Bullock based at Beverley had been appointed to cover the 
Driffield Police Station area  
 
 
 
 



T117 Flooding/Drainage Report 
 
Councillor Mrs. B. Pickering gave an update of ongoing work in the village – 
Councillor Pickering will be attending a meeting at County Hall Beverley on 22.4.13 
 
T118 Planning 
 
13/00068/PLF – Construction of new vehicular access track at Nafferton Recreation 
Club, Nafferton – we recommend that the application should be approved 
 
13/00456/OHL – Alterations to existing overhead line at Heapfield Farm, Wansford 
Road, Nafferton – we have no observations to make on this application 
 
13/00527/PLF – Erection of a ground mounted solar pv array – Nafferton Farm, 
Lowthorpe Lane, Nafferton – we have no observations to make on this application 
 
T119 Correspondence 
 
The Planning Inspectorate – Infrastructure Planning – filed 
e-mail – Replaced sign post Carr Lane, Nafferton – noted/filed 
e-mail -  Driffield Sports Centre – filed 
 
East Riding of Yorkshire Council 
 
Making it Happen – East Riding Draft Local Plan Consultation – discussed/filed 
e-mail – Fortnightly Bins Collections – noted 
e-mail – Severe Weather Grants for 2013/14 – noted/filed 
e-mail -  Mobile Library Service – discussed 
Lissett Community Wind Farm Fund – Application Workshops – discussed 
YORSwith Energy Switch Over Service – discussed/circulated 
East Riding Parish News – circulated 
 
Tree application: 
 
13/00485/TPO – TPO Nafferton Hall, Nafferton 1984 (ref413) and Nafferton 
Conservation Area – Fell larch and Pine due to falling debris affecting neighbour at 
10 Orchard Close – Councillor Mr. I. Kitching proposed that we recommend that if 
approved the following conditions should be imposed:  larch should be trimmed back 
to the boundary and pine should be felled.- seconded Councillor Mr. R. Richardson 
 
T120  Committee Reports 
 
Village Hall – Councillor Mrs. M. Hubbard reported that there had been a meeting of 
the Village Hall Committee on 11.3.13 
Feoffee  - No meeting 
Jefferson Hodgson – Councillor Mr. I. Kitching reported that a meeting had been held 
on 5.3.13 and 3 bursaries had been awarded 
Playground – Councillor Mr. A. Fassnidge proposed that the repeat Play Area 
Inspection Form should be completed – seconded Councillor Mr. R. Richardson 
Councillor Mr. A. Fassnidge reported that all is in order at the  Play Area 



Maintenance Committee – Councillor Mr. G. Lavis presented the minutes of the 
meeting of the Village Maintenance Committee held on 5.3.13 (copy on file) 
Sand Bags – If a storage area is available ERYC will supply sandbags – Councillor 
Mr. G. Lavis proposed that Nafferton Recreation Club could be approached to store 
the sandbags – seconded Councillor Dr. M. Jackson 
Councillor Mr. R. Richardson proposed asking Councillor Mr. S. Fraser if space 
would be available on his property to store some sandbags 
 
Councillor Mr. G. Lavis informed the meeting that an application for planning 
consent for a Beal Homes Sponsorship Sign would be £55.00 – Councillor Lavis 
proposed that an application should be made to ERYC – All in favour 
 
Councillor Mr. G. Lavis proposed that Lottery Funding should be applied for to 
support work to be carried out at The Mere – seconded Councillor Mrs. M. Hubbard – 
All in favour 
 
Nafferton in Bloom Judging – 10.4.13 
 
Recreation Club/Allotments – Councillor Dr. M. Jackson proposed that work on the 
proposed Allotments should commence – seconded Councillor Mr. R. Richardson –  
3 for the proposal – 4 against the proposal – 2 abstentions  
The minutes of the Nafferton Recreation Club Meeting held on 24.2.13 were 
presented to the meeting (copy on file) – it was agreed to include Nafferton 
Recreation Club on the agenda for the Annual Parish Meeting to be held on 
Wednesday 1st May 2013 in Nafferton Village Hall at 7.30 p.m. 
 
Web – No meeting 
It was proposed that Newsletter should be added to the Agenda for Committee  
Reports – All in favour 
 
T121 Village Maintenance 
 
Notice board – Councillor Mrs. B. Pickering presented a design for a proposed 
replacement notice board near to The Mere – Councillor Mr. G. Ormerod proposed 
that hardwood should be used for the notice board – seconded Dr. M. Jackson – All in 
favour – the meeting will consider the proposal when pricing has been presented 
 
Litter – There is a litter problem on Markman Lane – Chairman to contact PCSO 
Webster to monitor the area – and investigate the possibility of some litter picking 
 
Councillor Mr. A. Fassnidge proposed that £100 in garden centre vouchers should be 
made available for Nafferton in Bloom and Nafferton Under 5’s to liaise with planting 
at the Play Area – seconded Councillor Mrs. M. Hubbard  - All in favour 
 
Councillor Lavis informed the meeting that preparations for the Remembrance Day 
Service were in hand 
 
 
 
 



T122 Accounts 
 
13.3.13 – 1105 – Play Inspection - £78.00 
                1106 - Planning application - £55.00 
 
There being no other business the meeting closed at 9.20 p.m. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 


